
WORSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING 
November 15, 2015 

 
Present:  Rev. Richard Bowley; Larry Buick, Chair; Jan Buick, Secretary; Tammy Coughlan; Florence 
Bartlett; Bob Miller; Colleen Hanna 
Regrets:  Roger Miller 
 
Rev. Richard opened the meeting with a prayer 
 
Larry thanked the Committee for a job well done for the Anniversary and Remembrance Day 
services. 
Jan read the minutes to the October 11th meeting. 
 
Ongoing discussion regarding collection in the balcony.   
 
Remembrance Day Service: 
Discussion regarding reading of the names on Remembrance Day.  Next year, Rev. Richard will 
acknowledge all the people who fought in all conflicts. 
Discussion regarding the reading of Flanders Fields.  If a Veteran is available to do the reading, he 
will do so.  If not, the video will be played.  Try having more youth involved in Remembrance Day 
service was discussed. 
 
Longest Night Service: 
Longest Night Service will be held at Wilmot this year.  Either December 20th or 21st. 
 
Communion Service: 
Sunday, December 20th. Committee to prepare for Communion, Saturday, December 19th at 1:00. 
There will be two services on Christmas Eve, one at 7:00 p.m., and one at 11:00 p.m.  The 11:00 
service will be Communion.  Most of the preparations will be continued after church service on the 
20th.  However, after the 7:00 p.m. Christmas Eve Service, the Committee will finish setting up for the 
11:00 Communion Service in only the Sanctuary.  The Christ Candle will be replaced at the 11:00 
service. 
The tapers are all ready to go. 
Rev. Richard is getting the families to do the Advent readings. 
December 27th.  Combined service with Wilmot at St. Paul’s. 
 
New Members: 
Rev. Richard advised there are about three new members – November 29th.  
 
Bell: 
The rope on the bell is frayed and does not work.  Larry has informed Greg Morton who will look after 
it. 
 
Next Meeting: 
Sunday, December 13, 2015. 
 
Rev. Richard closed the meeting with a benediction. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jan Buick 
Secretary 


